
Year 3 Egyptian Day 
Year 3 had great fun this week during their Ancient Egyptian Day. They were some fantastic 
costumes  including mummies, pharaohs, queens and even a few Egyptologists!  The children 
learnt how to make their own cartouches, play Senet (a game played by pharaohs no less) 
and even attempted building their own pyramids!  They also welcomed card game maker and 
university lecturer, David Gumbrell, who introduced them to the game “Lost my Mummy”.   
Year 4 Bikeablity     
Well done to Year 4 who completed their Level 1 Bikeability this week. 
Morning Christmas Carols  
This year we will be holding morning carols in the hall which will be performed by different 
year groups on different days in the lead up to Christmas. This will be a ‘drop in’ event from 
9.00am and should last for about 20-30minutes following the theme of FORGIVENESS. The 
order of play for the week will be: 
Monday 10th December—Year 3 
Tuesday 11th December—Year 4 
Wednesday 12th December—Year 5        
Thursday 13th December—Year 6 
GET Teaching 
You may have seen at the front of the school a banner with ‘GET Teaching’ on it? We are ex-
cited to announce that from September 2019 the Godalming Confederation of Schools will be 
running their own School’s Direct Teacher Training Programme. This will be in collaboration 
with Winchester University, an outstanding teacher training provider, and will give student 
teachers the opportunity to train to become a teacher in Godalming schools. More infor-
mation is available from the school office or the ‘GET Teaching’ website at 
www.getteaching.org. The enrolment period is open now for applicants wishing to start in 
September 2019. Please feel free to arrange a meeting with Mr Samson via the school office 
if you would like more information. 
Nut Allergy Awareness 
Please note that we have children in school with severe nut allergies and that we request 
that all food (such as chocolate and cereal bars) containing nuts are not brought into school. 
We appreciate your help in this matter. 
Winter Weather 
With the colder nights drawing in and wetter weather we do expect children to have their 
coats in school otherwise it may result in them having to stay inside during break or 
lunchtimes. Please ensure your child has a coat in school. 
Farncombe Wanders Cricket Club 
The FWCC (home to the girl’s cricket team) are fundraising to raise money for their much-
needed outdoor nets renovation.  If you would like to support them please vote for their pro-
ject at https://community-fund.aviva.co.uk/voting/project/view/4-2387. Voting closes on 
November 20th. 
Little Lifesavers 
Little Lifesavers are running a community teaching event on Sunday 25th November at Broad-
water Park Community Centre aimed at teaching children basic life saving skills.  The event is 
free and open to all.  Please see the accompanying flyer for further information. 
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Autumn 2018 
November 
20th: Parent-Teacher Meetings (Late) 
22nd: Parent-Teacher Meetings (Early) 
24th: Godalming Town Day 
28th: Year 3 Haslemere Museum visit 
December 
4th: Year 5 Preston Manor & Hove Museum visit 
10th: Year 3 Christmas Carols 9am 
11th: Year 4 Christmas Carols 9am 
12th: Year 5 Christmas Carols 9am 
13th: Year 6 Christmas Carols 9am 
19th: End of Term 1.15pm finish. 
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PTA News 

Due to building work and access regretfully there will not be a PTA Christmas Fair this year.  We are 
however looking forward to hosting a refreshment stand at the Godalming Christmas Festival on the 
24th November where we will be selling  teas, coffees and a wonderful selection of homemade cakes 
at the Wilfrid Noyce Centre between 10am and 4pm. With a large attendance expected we are excit-
ed at the opportunity to raise substantial funds for the school. If you would like to contribute to the 
cause and bake a cake, mince pies, cookies etc please contact Simon Parry at simoncrpar-
ry1970@gmail.com.  All support will be hugely appreciated! 

Sports News 

Well done to all the children who represented the school so brilliantly last week at the Glebelands Cross Country 
Event in Cranleigh. Every child performed superbly in chilly conditions and should be very proud of their achieve-
ments! 

Inset Days 2018/19 
Tuesday 4th September 2018 

Wednesday 5th September 2018 
Monday 29th October 
Monday 25th February 
Tuesday 23rd April 

PERSEVERANCE — Values Champions: 
3CM — Abby Chiverton 
3SD — Eleni Moreanu 
4EM — Oliver Williams 
4AJ — Billy King 
5EC — Amelia Cook 
5CP — Theo Plaistowe 
6RH — Reuben Cox 
6JP —  Tom Shepherd 

Attendance Winners:  3SD 

Pupil of the Week: 
3CM — Meggy Plant 
3SD —  Florence Payne 
4EM — Luca Barnett 
4AJ — Amelie Beardsley 
5EC — Ava Freeman 
5CP — Ava Fooks 
6RH — Amelie Oram 
6JP —  Alfie Filby 

Please be aware that penalty notices can be issued for unauthorised leave of absence for five days or more.  Penalty Notices are issued per 
parent per child and the amount due is £60 if paid within 21 days, rising to £120 if paid between 21 and 28 days.  If the Penalty Notice re-

mains unpaid after 28 days the Local Authority must consider a prosecution in the Magistrates Court. 


